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NOTICE OF INTENTION TO CLOSE 
Part of NAIRANA AND FORSTER STREETS

This is a notice pursuant to Section 14 of the Local Government 
(Highways) Act 1982. This notice is given by Launceston City Council 
trading as City of Launceston.

On 16 December 2021 Council resolved to effect a highway closure of 
an approximately 488m2 section of a road lot comprised in Certificate of 
Title Volume 65360 Folio 6 located at the corner of Nairana and Forster 
Streets, Invermay due to lack of use of that portion of land as a highway. 
An indication of the area intended to be closed is highlighted in blue on 
the plan below. 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT (HIGHWAYS) ACT 1982

A higher quality plan, more accurately identifying the land intended to 
be closed, is available for inspection free of charge at Council’s Customer 
Service Centre, 18-28 St John Street, Launceston Tas 7250 and online at 
www.launceston.tas.gov.au/notice-of-intention.

The intended closure will have no effect on the current public use of 
Nairana Street.

Any interested person may, on or before 6 September 2024, give written 
notice to the Council of their objection to the proposed closure. Any 
objections should be submitted to contactus@launceston.tas.gov.au or 
PO Box 396 Launceston TAS 7250. 

Objections will be referred to the Magistrates Court (Administrative 
Appeals Division), which has the power to receive and finally determine 
any such objection.

If no objections are received, the identified part of the highway in Nairana 
Street will be permanently closed.

Sam Johnson
Chief Executive Officer


